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November 

Association Meeting: 
Tues 14/11 @ 7.00pm 

Parent’s Orientation Night: 

Thurs/16th @ 7pm

Children’s 2024 Orientation: 
20th and 30th November

Community Excursions:
Tuesday 28th November
Thursday 30th November

December 

Preschool Association Meeting: 
Wednesday 13th @ 7 pm 

Family Presentation Nights 5pm

Mon./Tues. Possums: Tues 5th/12th  

Mon.- Wed. Koalas: Tues. 5th/12th 

Wed.-Fri. Possums – Thurs 7th/12th 

Thurs. /Fri. Koalas – Thurs. 7th/12th

Last day Party Days: 

Mon./Tues. Possum Group –  
Tuesday 12th December 
Mon.-Wed. Koala Group –     
Wednesday 13th December 
Wed.-Fri. Possum Group &  Thurs./
Fri. Koala Group  -      
Friday 15th December 
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I’m excited to announce that the 
preschool has met our fundraising 
target for this year! We’re now able 

to purchase a great range of 
construction resources for the use 

of children attending Mittagong 
Preschool both at the end of this 

year and in the years to come.  

I’d like to extend my thanks to 
those who supported our initiatives 
throughout the year to allow this to 
happen by buying a raffle ticket or 

pie or hot cross bun or picture 
product or tea-towel or sunscreen 

applicator or sausage sizzle, 
attending the trivia night, or 

volunteering your time, supplies or 
money for the Bunnings BBQ. I also 

again thank our local business 
supporters who have been listed in 
this newsletter throughout the year 
(with a special mention to Grayco 

who contributed to the recent 
BBQ), our dedicated staff led by 
Pauline and Parent Association 

members who have contributed in 
countless unseen ways to these 

initiatives. We could not have done 
it without you!
Best regards,  
Jess Winkler 

president.mittagongpreschool@gm 
ail.com

End-of-the-Year 
Calendar Events 

Farewell Presentation Nights 

5/12 (Possum M-T group),
5/12 (Koala M-W group),
7/12 (Possum W-F group)
and 7/12 (Koala T-F group)

End-of-Year Party Days 

On your child’s last day of 
Preschool, we will be having 
some special party days with 

all food provided, a music 
show and party games!

The dates are as follows:

Tuesday 12/12 
(Possum M-T group)

Wednesday 13/12 
(Koala M-W group)

Friday 15/12 (Possum W-F 
group & Koala T-F group).

Angels In Our Town
Saturday 2nd December

mailto:president.mittagongpreschool@gmail.com
Natalie
Cross-Out



Anniversary Event

From Pauline’s Desk 
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We continue to progress 

through what always 
turns out to be a very 

busy Term 4.

We are enjoying a lovely 
week with our activities 

celebrating the Festival of 
Light and Hope, with 
Rangoli, cooking and 

Henna Art! We are 
finishing our final rotation 

of the Bush Preschool 
Program, with some catch 
up sessions. As always, 

the children have enjoyed 
their trips to the bush, 

exploring the environment.
We are planning some 

Community excursions in 
Week 8. Stay tuned for 
more information & the 

permission slip.

     Service Report continued ..... 

What a wonderful surprise I had on Friday 10th November with an 
event celebrating my 25 years of continuous employment at 
Mittagong Preschool! I was completely unaware of any of the 
preparations and am very thankful to the organisers – Rhiannon 
Ingenhoff, Jessica Winkler, Michelle Hinton and Sandra Galea, as 
well as the members of our current Preschool Committee. It was 
a wonderful event, and I will be ever appreciative for this gesture! 
It was really lovely to see past colleagues/staff, children, families, 
Committee members and related sector colleagues. 

It was humbling to hear the inspiring words of all who spoke, 
including two children I taught. Upon reflection on my years at 
the Preschool, I would like to acknowledge the passion and input 
of past Presidents, Committee members, families and staff. I 
thank them all for working with me to continue to build the 
Preschool as the wonderful community resource it is! 

Handbook with our families: 

I would also like to mention the amazing support of my family. 
My husband Frank has always valued the importance of my role 
at the Preschool, even though it has sometimes meant long 
days. He has helped at working bees, done tip trips & put 
furniture together … all without a word of complaint! My 
children, Michelle and Vincent, attended the Preschool as young 
ones and have grown up, popping in and out of the Preschool, 
helping where they could. They are both teachers and have a 
strong work ethic and commitment to their work, the children 
and their community. I thank my work at Mittagong Preschool for 
engendering these qualities in them. 

Lastly, I would like to thank the families over the years for 
choosing Mittagong Preschool and entrusting their children to 
our care.

https://www.policelegacynsw.org.au/forms/
Natalie
Cross-Out
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Orientati on 2024

Orientation: This 
Thursday night 

(16/11) we will run 
the Orientation Night 

both at the 
Preschool and via 

Zoom. 

It is a great 
opportunity to share 

information about 
the Preschool and 
answer questions. 
We also invite and 

encourage the 
involvement of the 
new families in the 

Preschool. Over the 
next two weeks 

(20/11 to 30/11) we 
are holding the 

Orientation sessions 
for the new families. 

I look forward to 
taking the time to 
welcome the new 
families, helping 

families and children 
alike to develop a 

sense of belonging. I 
will check enrolment 

forms with each 
family and discuss 

any points of 
concern, completing 

Risk Minimisation 
Plans where needed. 

The children and 
families always 

respond well to the 
sessions, as they do 

to the Children’s 
Handbook made by 
the children and our 

lovely Preschool 
Orientation Show 
Bags. During the 
sessions families 

will complete some 
additional important 
paperwork, as well 

as a Family Page, in 
readiness for 2024.

     Service Report continued ..... 

Coming Events

Farewell Presentation Nights

Family Night & End-of-Year Presentation Tuesday 5th 
December – Monday/Tuesday Possum group & Monday/
Tuesday/Wednesday Koala group

Family Night & End-of-Year Presentation Thursday 7th 
December – Wednesday/Thursday/Friday Possum group & 
Thursday/Friday Koala group

Pop the dates on your calendar! After some dinner and a play, 
the children will gather in their rooms for some songs and 
presentation of their certificates. An invitation and more 
details to follow via email, where you can sign up your child/
family’s attendance.



Quality 
Improvement 
Plan
Last Thursday we 
reviewed Quality Area 
6, Collaborative 
partnerships with 
families and 
communities. Our 
areas for improvement 
were including some 
welcoming events in 
the first month of 
Preschool next year to 
promote family 
engagement as well as 
introducing a Family 
Involvement Form for 
completion as part of 
the enrolment process 
for the first half of 2024.

Staff Service Awards

At the Anniversary Event, we took the chance to acknowledge 
staff who have long service at Mittagong Preschool – Susan Hill-
Thomson (20 years), Jennifer Bridekirk (18 years), Michelle 
Hinton (14years), Jo Middleton (14 years) & Friedel Gorman (10 
years). We applaud them for their dedication to their roles and to 
quality service provision. We also thank them for their generous 
contributions to their colleagues, the children, families and 
community of Mittagong Preschool.

 Service Report cont inued ..... 
Page 4 of 6 

Jenny’s Retirement

After many years of dedicated service at Mittagong 
Preschool, Jenny has decided to retire at the end of the year. 
We will miss her experience, expertise, way with the children 
and families, and her collegiate nature with her colleagues. 
We have some plans in mind to celebrate her time at the 
Preschool. We wish her well in her retirement.

Recent Achievements
Threatened Species 
Bakeoff

Indigenous Literacy Foundation Donations

Natalie
Highlight
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Transition Reports

 For many years now, 
we have been 

completing our own 
version of the 

Department’s optional 
Transition to School 

Statement. 

We welcome the 
opportunity to 

provide schools with 
some information 
about each child’s 
time at Preschool. 

This year it is a 
condition of Fee 

Relief Funding that 
we use the 

Departmental portal 
to upload all reports 
for children going to 

State Schools. 

We will download and 
send reports to 

Catholic, Christian 
and other 

independent schools. 

These reports have 
been well-received by 
the schools, and they 

add important 
information to the 

Best Start 
assessment. 

This statement calls 
for summaries from 

the teachers, a 
drawing & input from 

each child & a 
completed consent 

form from the 
parents/families. 

When all reports are 
completed and 
printed, we will 

distribute them to 
families and to the 
relevant schools 

(either via the portal 
or via email).

As the end of the year fast approaches, many families will be busy organising 
their child/ren for their next adventure in life at “BIG” School. We hope the 

children have been enjoying reading through their School social stories. There 
are many picture books that support the transition to school – here are a few titles 
When a Dragon Goes to School by Caryl Hart; Lucy & Tom at School by Shirley 

Hughes; The Terrible Suitcase by Emma Allen & Freya Blackwood; Rex by 
Ursula Dubosarsky; Wanda’s First Day by Mark Sperring and My Brown Bear 

Barney by Dorothy Butler. Here are some links to some tips/ideas to make that 
transition a little easier for everyone:

https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/
working-in-early-childhood-education/transition-to-
school#For4 & https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/
dam/main-education/en/home/teaching-and-learning/
curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/teaching-and-learning-
resources/effective-reading/phonics/Handwriting-a-guide-
for-parents.pdf

https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/working-in-early-childhood-education/transition-to-school#For4
https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/working-in-early-childhood-education/transition-to-school#For4
https://education.nsw.gov.au/early-childhood-education/working-in-early-childhood-education/transition-to-school#For4
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/teaching-and-learning-resources/effective-reading/phonics/Handwriting-a-guide-for-parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/teaching-and-learning-resources/effective-reading/phonics/Handwriting-a-guide-for-parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/teaching-and-learning-resources/effective-reading/phonics/Handwriting-a-guide-for-parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/teaching-and-learning-resources/effective-reading/phonics/Handwriting-a-guide-for-parents.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/content/dam/main-education/en/home/teaching-and-learning/curriculum/literacy-and-numeracy/teaching-and-learning-resources/effective-reading/phonics/Handwriting-a-guide-for-parents.pdf
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November Newsletter:  

 Quality Standard 6 – Collaborative Partnerships 
with Families & Communities 

Standard 6.1 Supportive relationships with families 
Respectful relationships with families are developed & 

maintained & families are supported in their parenting role. 
Standard 6.2 Collaborative partnerships 

Collaborative partnerships enhance children’s inclusion, 
learning & wellbeing. 

As an Exceeding service, what strategies does 
Mittagong Preschool use in collaborative 

partnerships? 

6.1.1 Engagement with the service 
6.1.2 Parent views are respected 

6.1.3 Families are supported 
6.2.1 Transitions 

6.2.2 Access & participation 
6.2.3 Community engagement 

Community-
based 

governance 
model  

All families 
entitled to 
association 

representation 

Engagement with 
community through 
support/intervention 
services, incursions, 

excursions & co-
ordination of local 

community 
playgroup 

Strong 
service 

commitment 
to inclusion of 

each child’s 
learning 
profile    

Supported 
enrolment 

process 

Policy review 
feedback; 

support with 
QIP review & 
participation 

with 
RAP/Working 

Party  

Decisions made at 
Monthly Association 

meetings & 
Committee meetings 

– engagement invited,
encouraged & 

welcomed 

Mid-year 
summary 

feedback request 
for family 

support with 
setting goals 

Phone discussions, 
covering  

family/child needs  

Careful 
Preschool 
placement 

Enrolment sessions at 
Preschool – six children per 

day over a fortnight   

  Enrolment Info. 
Night via Zoom & 
recorded/emailed 

Various communication 
platforms – email, SMS, 

digital sign, Website 
Facebook & closed 

Facebook group  

Family Page 
documentation 

Parents/
families 
seen as 
partners 

Transition to 
School Reports 

with family input 




